. 5 - 5600 Pearl Street
Area Port of Chicago - Pipeline Rosemont, Illinois 60618

U.S. Customs and
Border Protection

Pipeline 23-12
October 27, 2023

TO: Customhouse Brokers, Importers and Others Concerned

SUBJECT: Port of Chicago — Holiday Hours

The U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) Port of Chicago Office located at 5600 Pearl Street,
Rosemont, Illinois and the Centralized Examination Stations will be closed in observance of
Thanksgiving Day, Thursday, November 23, 2023; Christmas Day, Monday, December 25, 2023 and
New Year’s Day, Monday, January 1, 2024,

When the Rosemont Port Office is closed, live animals and other shipments deemed to qualify as
perishable, may be cleared at the CBP Office located at Terminal 5, O’Hare International Airport.
Arrangements may be made by calling the CBP Office at (773) 686-2800, selecting option “0” and
asking for the on-duty Watch Commander.

Should there be any questions concerning this pipeline, please contact Cargo Chief Eric Everson at

(312) 825-4503.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Pfeiffer
Area Port Director
Area Port of Chicago



